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BACKGROUND:  A claim has been filed by Hobby Lobby Stores, Inc. for damage to its Mardel building located 

at 2421 W. Main Street when a city sanitation truck continuously caused damage by picking up the receptacle, 

causing it to shake and slam repeatedly against the back wall, causing damage to the building.  A claim in the 

amount of $9,506.06 was submitted.

DISCUSSION:  The incident was investigated by Bret Scovill, Sanitation Supervisor.  According to his 

investigation, this facility has an outdated piece of equipment that does not allow proper access to the 

container.  The area where the equipment is attached has damage that has accumulated over several years .  

The City should have discontinued service when the damage was first discovered.  At this time, the City is 

offering an alternative sanitation service solution until this situation is resolved.

Hobby Lobby obtained an estimate to repair the damage in the amount of $ 9,506.06. The City obtained an 

estimate to repair the damage in the amount of $7,400.  After discussions with Hobby Lobby, and their 

awareness the equipment needs to be replaced or modified before resuming normal service, Hobby Lobby 
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agreed to pay $3,700, one-half of the estimated amount of $7,400.

There appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this matter and consequently, potential 

liability on the City.  Payment by the City of one-half of the $7,400 estimate for the repair to the building in the 

amount of $3,700 appears reasonable.  

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above, it is recommended by the City Attorney’s Office that settlement 

of the claim of Hobby Lobby Stores, Inc. for $3,700 for repair to the building be approved.  
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